
 
 
   

  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

July 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

 
Well, here we are at the end of another school year. The governors, as always, have worked closely 

with the staff in their role of ‘critical friend’ working on the strategic direction of the school. 

We have all attended training courses to update our knowledge during the year, not least of which 

was our Safeguarding training. We have a new governor who joined us a few months ago. He has 

experience of governance in a school in London, so is a real asset to our governing board. 

Our link governors have talked extensively with subject leaders, other staff and pupils and reported 

back to the full board. 

It was my privilege to witness the enthusiasm and enjoyment with which the children sang and signed 

the song ‘This is me’ (the recording is now on the website) at the end of a brilliant day learning about 

our diverse community. I was also honoured to see the excellent year 6 production of ‘The Lion King’ – 

the whole year group were so committed and played their parts wonderfully.  

We hope you all have a wonderful summer holiday and wish the children leaving us every success in 

their future. We look forward to seeing everyone else again in the Autumn term when we all slip back 

into our roles ensuring the best outcomes for our children. 

We also hope to meet more of you at social events such as Christmas and Summer Fairs as well as 

parents’ evenings next year. 

Lastly a huge THANK YOU to all Conifers wonderful staff team for their hard work and dedication 

throughout the year, we will miss those of you who are leaving and wish you well in your new posts. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Dorothy Woods on behalf of the Full Governing Body 

 

 

 

 
 

 


